Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – February 24th, 2010 – 9:30am – 12:00pm

Welcome and New Introductions



Steve Wilensky
Attendees:

Merv Vicini – Vicini Bros. Green Material Recycling

Cathy Vicini – Vicini Bros. Green Material Recycling

Dave Wilson – Sierra Nevada Construction Co.

Vivian Wilson– Sierra Nevada Construction Co.

Chris Post – Cal Fire

Steve Hollett – Cal Fire

Tom Garcia – Calaveras County Public Works Dept.

Derek DuHamel – Smith Grinding

Bob Nobel – Bob Noble and Sons

John Heissenbuttel – Heissenbuttel Natural Resource Consulting

Rick Breeze-Martin – Breeze-Martin Consulting

Steve Wilensky – Calaveras County Supervisor District 2

Robert Smith – Smith Grinding

Joe Waidl – West Point Resident

Teresa McClung – Calaveras Ranger District Stanislaus NF
Mary Boblet – Hathaway Pines Resident

Elissa Brown – Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Katherine Evatt – Foothill Conservancy

Bill Haigh – Bureau of Land Management

Velma Whitebear – CA Indian Manpower Consortium

Jesus Arredondo – Buena Vista Biomass

John Romena – Buena Vista Biomass

Warren Alford – Sierra Forest Legacy

Addie Jacobsen – Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch / CHIPS

Kent Smith – CA Dept of Fish and Game
Erik Whiteman – Amador RD El Dorado NF
If I missed anyone, please let me know and I’ll make edits to this list.  Thanks.

Agency Updates





USFS/BLM/CalFire/Others
USFS
March 4th – Timber Operators and Contractors Meeting will take place in Sonora.  This is an annual update on what will be sold in the coming year.  There is a packet that was provided to the contractors.  The meeting is for contractors throughout the whole Forest.

The Calaveras RD is finalizing plans for the Bailey Ridge Plantation Thinning Project.  The Categorical Exclusion decision is expected in March.  Comments on this project were due by March 1st, but this may be extended.  The project is roughly 400 acres.
Contractors should review HUB Zone policy and register in order to qualify.  Dave Wilson attempted to register, but has had to start the process over due to unreasonable deadlines and turn-around times over the holidays.

NOTE:  I was unable to get a copy of the packet to scan and send to the group.  I’ll work to get that out.

Last week Steve went to Sonora and met with Gareth Mayhead to discuss the CHIPS funding coming from the Feinstein through the USFS.  The $500K is in house with the Stanislaus NF.  Rick Breeze-Martin is working with CHIPS on the planning needed to be in place to access the funding.  This is an agency requirement.  Expect to have an approved plan in mid-March for approval by USFS.  State and Private Forestry staff are coming out to review equipment, potential sites, etc., as part of this activity.  CHIPS may take receipt of the funds sometime in April or May.

Barbara Balen and the CHIPS All-Native crew are busy working on a series of projects on the Forest.

Indian Dispute Resolution Services is partnering with CHIPS All-Native crew.  This has Statewide potential.

El Dorado National Forest is formulating projects for the CHIPS All-Native Crew.

CalFire

Prop 40 is winding down in the area.  10 projects remain.  Two projects in Murphys are ongoing.  CalFire is also working to widen roadside clearances.  Steve Wilensky asked if those piles can be picked up by CHIPS or a contractor for sale to the biomass plant.  Steve Hollett will discuss and report back to the group.
Dave Wilson and Sierra Nevada Construction are working in the Darby Burn Area.

CalFire has also received Federal fuels supplemental funding.  This is being used on 10 projects, including Winton Road with SPI coordination, and also Sheep Ranch Road.

Chris Post is the new West Point Battalion Commander.  He was formerly in Ione.  He is very interested in the group and enhancing coordination.  Also, the Tuolumne-Calaveras Pre-Fire Management Plan has been completed.  The plan can be found here.

BLM

4 small defensible space variance projects are taking place in the area.  NEPA is in process for these projects.  Surveys will take place in the spring which will complete process.  Implementation will take place in June.  There will be some local opportunities and the rest will be done by BLM AmeriCorps.
Environmental work on the Big Lily Gap project will be done this summer.  This project is 200 +/- acres, and will be a biomass pilot project.  The project will be let after fire season in late 2010.

Contractor Updates





ALL

Contractors Meeting followed the full meeting.  Work is underway on a number of fronts, including coordination with the County on use of equipment and a location for siting a sort-yard and related facilities.  Also discussed were the efforts to establish a joint venture among the contracting community.
The Central Sierra RC&D is assisting with writing a Woody Biomass Utilization grant to USDA, with assistance from the contractors, RC&D Boardmembers, and the SNC.

Partner Updates 


 


ALL
Katherine Evatt, Addie Jacobsen, and Brandon Sanders attended the Pre and Post Wildfire Management Conference hosted jointly by the USFS and UC Berkeley.  Katherine has recordings of many of the sessions, and the PowerPoint slides will be available at http://groups.ucanr.org/wildfire2010 in the near future.

Buena Vista Biomass Power and the Amador County Air Pollution Control district received an opposition letter from the Center for Biological Diversity.  CBD is claiming there had been inadequate CEQA review for the project.  Jesus explained that the process started with the Air District and the Planning Department involved.  County decided that the Planning Dept. would be the lead agency for CEQA.  Buena Vista is actively engaged in the CEQA process, including offering resources to assist the County.  Covenants dealing with financing require Buena Vista to follow all laws, including CEQA.
Some individuals expressed concerns about Amador County’s track record relative to CEQA process.  Amador County has secured additional resources to assist with their CEQA work.  At this time there are 3 possible outcomes; a negative declaration, a mitigated negative declaration, or a full EIR.  The county is working through the process to determine which will apply.

There is some potential for situational changes if AB 32 is repealed as proposed in an upcoming ballot initiative.

Opposition to the CEQA for Buena Vista could result in significant delays in powering up the project.

Buena Vista expressed concerns about the Center for Biological Diversity and the impact that opposition could have on their project.  Other members of the group, including Katherine Evatt, Warren Alford, and Addie Jacobsen expressed the importance of the Center as a resource for the environmental community. 

All participating in the discussion agreed that CEQA requirements must be met.

Warren Alford agreed to approach the Center and foster a discussion on both the plant and the overall activities and efforts of the ACCG and its partners.  Warren also suggested looking to other projects where the Center was an active participant.

Funding Opportunities




ALL 
An NFF grant has been submitted by CHIPS, and indications show the application was successful based on a call placed to Steve Wilensky by NFF staff.  Also, ACCG has been given scholarships for the NFF conference in Portland in late March.  Steve and potentially Barbara Balen will attend.

Elissa Brown, SNC, sent a series of funding opportunities to IDRS dealing with firefighting equipment.  SNC has submitted an earmark request to Senator Feinstein to support regional efforts, including a market analysis and feasibility work.  There is potential for a smaller study, depending on the level of funding.  There is an opportunity with the Economic Development Administration and its grants programs.  Projects must be included in the areas Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy in order to be eligible.  There needs to be a conversation with Larry Busby, the regional contact.  There may be a need to amend the CEDS through the Economic Development District to include ACCG and its work.  This prospect will come about in October, with significant work necessary leading up to that time. 

Group encouraged Elissa to move forward with this. Elissa will work with Kim and report back to the group.

Sustainable Sierra Nevada Initiative Resolution

Brandon Sanders




The Sierra Nevada Conservancy is working to establish a regional effort similar in nature to what the ACCG is doing.  There are groups forming in Madera County, Mono County, the Northern Sierra and elsewhere.  Taking a region wide approach will help foster cross-jurisdictional collaboration, enhance competitiveness in terms of seeking funding, and ensure uniformity and effectiveness of projects and related activities.  The Conservancy is well-positioned to support a regional initiative, and is seeking support from stakeholders for a resolution which shows a broad base of support for such a geographically broad and diverse effort.
SNC will not take this to the Board in March, but rather solicit feedback from stakeholders and redistribute at a later date with all feedback duly considered and incorporated.  Please relay any comments, concerns, or other thoughts to Brandon and those will be conveyed to SNC management.
Support Letter Status





Brandon Sanders
Support letter template was approved during the December meeting.  I’m waiting for an approved logo so that letters can go out on ACCG letterhead.  This will enhance the effect these letters have on their recipients.
RC&D needs their letter by the end of March.  Buena Vista can receive them on an ongoing basis.*

Schedule Next Meeting in Amador County


ALL
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday, April 7th beginning at 9:30am. 

The location is the Amador County GSA Building at 12200-B Airport Road, Jackson, CA 95642
